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October 24, 2020 
 
To the members of Grace, 
 
I am writing to inform you of our Annual Congregational Meeting, to be held 
November 8th, 2019 at approximately 11am, following our digital worship service 
at 9:45am.  For the safety of our congregation and community, we will gather 
via Zoom (you can use a computer, tablet, smartphone, or regular telephone to 
connect via Zoom) for the meeting. 
 

Join via computer/tablet/smartphone by clicking this link: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/984794689?pwd=dEx0N3FDa055WFNQQTV5UFF
yOUc5QT09 (Passcode: Grace) 
 
Join via phone by calling 646-558-8656 and entering the Meeting ID: 984 
794 689 and Passcode: 546963 

 
The purpose of the meeting is to receive and vote on recommendations from 
the Nominating Committee, elect Council members and other leaders, approve 
a Ministry Spending Plan for 2021, and consider a plan to upgrade the audio 
and visual capabilities within our sanctuary. 
 
You will find two versions of our draft 2021 Ministry Spending Plan proposal 
attached.  One version is in spreadsheet form, while the other version is a 
narrative explaining our Spending Plan for the coming year.  I am also enclosing 
the proposal for upgrading the audio and video capabilities to support a hybrid 
(in-person and digital) worship experience.  Additional copies of these 
documents are available in the church office. 
 
Our agenda is included as an enclosure.  I have included the proposed motions 
for us to consider on the major agenda items in the same document.  As our 
bylaws require a written ballot, it is included with the agenda.   
 
I look forward to hearing from you if you have questions and seeing you at the 
Congregational Meeting.  May the peace of Christ be with you always! 
 
Rich Fraenkel 
Council President 
Grace Lutheran Church 
757-403-3525 / rich.fraenkel@gmail.com 


